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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference  of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ  held on Monday , 13 December 2011.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, December 12, 2011 at 7:34 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes




Lawrence La Ronde  




Everett Merrill 
Frank Righetti 




Douglas M. Singleterry 




Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President

Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano, Jr.





David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 




Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Stabile.              

Moment of Silence for the Men and Women Serving in Our Armed Forces at home and overseas was observed.

Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 13, 2010.  Adequate notice of the meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 14, 2010, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 17, 2010 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."
PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, commented on the lack of property maintenance enforcement in 2009.  He reported that the property located at 166 Sandford Avenue was sent a notice of violation, the owner went to court and paid a fine, yet the exterior violations still exist today.  It is a blighting factor; and, there are raccoons running in and out of the holes in the house. 

Dan Allman, 16 Rockview Avenue, North Plainfield, stated that he has worked as a zoning inspector in another town for eleven years.  Commercial vehicles are a real problem.  He voiced his opposition to a change in the current ordinance as vehicles may come in after hours.
Carlos Trinajstic, 101 Brook Avenue, North Plainfield, spoke of the commercial vehicles near the Plainfield line.  The Council President interjected that there has been an ordinance on the books that wasn’t enforced.  The demographics in town have changed.  People need their pickup trucks.  The old ordinance no longer makes sense.  Mr. Trinajstic reported that his neighbors repair cars over the weekend.  He advised that he moved out of Plainfield to avoid this and doesn’t want to see it here. 
Linda Darge, 580 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, questioned the 6500-pound stipulation in the ordinance.  The Council President explained that this allows for heavy duty pickup trucks.  The Police Department and Zoning Officer will enforce this ordinance.  Ms. Darge objected to urbanizing the town as this could make it worse.  She questioned what could be done to beautify North Plainfield.  She addressed her concerns with employers taking advantage of minimum wage workers by sending home vehicles with them.  What the Council has proposed does nothing for me, she said, hoping that it is enforced.   
Council President Stabile explained that the ordinance has been discussed for years.  Many neighboring towns were queried, and this new ordinance brings North Plainfield into line with them.  A lot of thought and effort went into this.  Any commercial vehicles parked on the streets overnight will be eligible for tickets.  He assured that the Police Department is ready to enforce.  
Marianne Davis-Lowe, 1 Deforest Avenue, North Plainfield, commented that there have been commercial vehicles parking in town for the past six years.  She explained that she moved out of Scotch Plains where there were glaring issues regarding the parking of such vehicles.  A large yellow utility truck was parked in the driveway across the street from her every night.  She expressed her displeasure with the problem following her here, saying that it’s like a choice of the suburbs versus New York City.  

Florence Mannion, 588 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, commented that she moved here from Glen Ridge years ago.  An ordinance is currently on the books and a new one will change nothing without enforcement.  She advised of her desire to remain in North Plainfield despite the house fire and illness to see the ordinance enforced.  She then voiced her concerns with speeding on Greenbrook Road, stating that she believes the Police Department has gotten lazy with enforcement.  The Council President assured that the ordinance would be enforced.  

Barbara Davis, 1 Deforest Avenue, North Plainfield, questioned why this ordinance would be allowed.  The Council President explained that the demographics in town have changed.  Ms. Davis commented that this change will make a suburban area look like an urban area.  
Thalia Saloukas, 280 Watchung Avenue, North Plainfield, questioned why the Council would delete an ordinance that’s already on the books to cater to recent arrivals to the borough?  She explained that they are not directly affected by this urban sprawl.  She questioned if the Council members have fulfilled their contracts with the residents.  Our schools are stuffed and crime rates have soared, she commented.  The town’s minorities have not been encouraged to assimilate.  Tonight’s an ideal time to step up to the plate and live up to your campaign promises, she said to the Council.  

Vince Pagano, 391 Richard Way, North Plainfield, commented that Richard Way is plagued with commercial vehicles.  One vehicle sat so long that the tires dry-rotted.  He expressed his concerns with being able to sell his house.

Nancy Campbell, 677 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, reported that a neighbor brings home commercial trucks and parks them in the street.  She stated her concerns with diesel trucks parking next to a neighbor’s driveway.  The Council President explained that there is no distinction for diesel.  Motorist’s vision is obstructed by many of these vehicles on the street.       
NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Extended New Year’s Opening Hours – F.S.S.  Council President Stabile explained that both the Top Shelf and the Bridge requested additional hours for New Year’s Day.  They will be allowed to remain open until 3:00 a.m. with the sale of alcohol ending at 2:00 a.m. 
2.
Grove Street Sidewalk Mitigation – NJDOT Discretionary Aid Application – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod advised that this has been a long standing issue.  The Department of Transportation has funding to mitigate the bluestone elimination.  Birdsall will move ahead on the application; and, it has the blessing of the State Historic Preservation Office. 
3.
Authorizing final payment to Jo-Med Contracting re:  Wells Road Sewer Replacement – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this approves the completion of the contract with Jo-Med for the Wells Road sewer replacement.  The Somerset County Community Development Block Grant funded the entire project.  As the project was much less than originally anticipated, the Borough is attempting to apply the remaining $30,000 to another project with the County’s approval.   
4.
Application for NJDOT Grant – Safe Streets/Safe Routes – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that the New Jersey Department of Transportation administers the program.  It has been discussed with the Board of Education and Somerset County Ride Wise.  Sidewalks will be improved on designated school routes.  Answering Mr. Merrill, Mr. Hollod advised that there is no price yet.  It has been a very competitive process.   
5.
Shared Services Agreement for Resale of Commodities and other Related Services with Somerset County Department of Public Works – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this would allow Somerset County to resell certain commodities to the Borough at preset prices.  It reiterates what we’ve done in the past.    
6.  
2012 Council Meeting Calendar – F.S.S.  Mrs. Forbes requested that the December 26 meeting date be changed to December 27.  On consensus, all members agreed.  
7.
Authorizing Contracts Approved State Contract Vendors for Contracting Units Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40A:11-12a – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained the need to adopt a resolution for the purchase of materials under the State pricing program.  

8.
Supporting the Concept – Sustainable Raritan River Initiative – F.S.S.  The Council President requested that Mr. Singleterry present this to the Green Team and gather their input before the Council moves forward.   
OLD BUSINESS:


1.
Taxi/Limousine Ordinance – F.S.S.  Mrs. Forbes reported that the subcommittee is in the process of scheduling a meeting date.   
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS: 
Mrs. Forbes commented on the wonderful presentation of A Christmas Carol at the high school.  She added that a movie was shown regarding the cheerleaders and Shanksville, PA.  Several students were asked how they felt about that day and they expressed themselves very well.  
Mr. Singleterry reported that the Municipal Alliance Committee was pleased to participate in Santa Comes to Town.     
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

12/12/11


